
Public Notice – Asbestos Notification 
 

 
ASBESTOS NOTIFICATION 

 
Federal regulations require annual notification of the asbestos that is present in our 
buildings. This shall serve as that notice.  To satisfy federal requirements, and to 
maintain the good condition of our asbestos containing material, an inspection is 
done every 6 months. Periodic surveillance reports are available for review at the 
Central Office, 134 Benedict Ave., during regular business hours. If you have 
questions, please contact the Director of Support Services at 419-660-1822.  
 
Norwalk Middle School 
pipe fitting insulation 
 
 
Main Street School 
pipe Insulation 
surfacing plaster 
floor tile and mastic (adhesive)  
 
 
League Elementary 
ceiling of the hallway off the gym and in the teachers' lounge, health room, and hallway in-
between boiler and pipe insulation 
(lower 18" of boiler insulation on boiler #2 was removed June, 1997) 
 
 
Pleasant Elementary 
pipe insulation in parts of the building and under kitchen (all other asbestos was removed in 
1990) 
 
 
Maplehurst Elementary 
ceiling of the 200 and 300 wings 
boiler and pipe insulation 
(room 205 ceiling containing asbestos removed in 1994) 
 
 
Central Office 
gym ceiling  
pipe insulation in the boiler room 
crawl tunnels 
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